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RETAIL ALERT  
 
 
Retail establishments may conduct business as usual  
during the August 19th referendum 
 
The Secretary of the Department of Consumer Affairs (DACO) has clarified that retail establishments 
may conduct regular business on August 19, 2012, since the constitutional referendum set for such 
date is not within the dates listed by the Closing Law, 29 L.P.R.A. § 301 et seq, requiring them to 
close.  
 
According to the Secretary, a “referendum” is not considered a “general elections day.”  Therefore, 
those retail establishments ordinarily covered by the statute’s closing provisions may conduct 
business as usual on a Sunday.  The Secretary’s position clarifies the opinion expressed by the 
Legislative Committee of the Chamber of Commerce concluding otherwise.   
 
You may access DACO’s opinion here. 
 
If you have any questions or comments, or wish additional information regarding this matter, please 
contact any of the following attorneys:   
 

Dora M. Peñagarícano 787.250.5657 dmp@mcvpr.com 
Anita Montaner 787.250.5652 ams@mcvpr.com 
Jorge A. Antongiorgi  787.250.5659 jab@mcvpr.com 
Iván G. Marrero  787.250.2606 igm@mcvpr.com 

 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any 
prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may be 
formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 


